## The McKnight Brain Research Foundation®

Preserving Memory, Enhancing Life

Established by Evelyn F. McKnight to Alleviate Memory Loss in the Aging. February 21, 2014

Shirley Salloway Kahn, Ph.D.
Vice President for Development,
Alumni and External Relations
The University of Alabama at Birmingham
AB 1264
1720 2<sup>nd</sup> Ave S.
Birmingham, AL 35294-0112

Dear Dr. Kahn,

## Trustees

J. Lee Dockery, M.D. Gainesville, FL

Michael L. Dockery, M.D. Charlotte, NC

Nina Ellenbogen Raim, M.D., J.D. Miami Beach, FL

Gene G. Ryerson, M.D. Gainesville, FL

Robert M. Wah, M.D. Falls Church, VA

SunTrust Bank Orlando, FL The trustees of the McKnight Brain Research Foundation (MBRF) reviewed the 2013 annual report from the Evelyn F. McKnight Brain Institute (MBI) at the University of Alabama at Birmingham (UAB) with interest. The format of the report was well organized which provided for an enjoyable and easy review. The trustees also were pleased to note the tremendous progress in a variety of areas in support of the individual and collaborative efforts to advance the research initiatives in cognitive aging and age related memory loss.

The trustees are pleased to note the continuing strong support of the MBI at the UAB through the appointment of Dr. Selwyn Vickers, the new Dean of the UAB with the commitment of significant resources in support of research in cognitive genetics. However, it is a disappointment that the efforts to recruit individuals to fill the two vacant endowed chairs in geriatric psychiatry dedicated to the research and treatment of memory disorders in the elderly are still unsuccessful. It is hoped filling these two positions with qualified individuals will become a top priority of the UAB-MBI. Successful efforts to fill these two important positions, which have remained vacant since 2009, are critical to the efforts to maximize the clinical translational initiatives in cognitive aging research as defined in the gift agreement.

The trustees value the research partnership between the MBRF and the UAB-MBI and look forward to broadening and expanding the research intended for clinical translation leading to the understanding and alleviation of age related memory loss.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Cianciotto

Corporate Trustee

McKnight Brain Research Foundation

ulania leancisto

First Vice President

Foundations and Endowments Specialty Practice

SunTrust Bank

CC J. David Sweatt, Ph.D.
MBRF Trustees
Henry H. Raattama, Esquire



Office of the Vice President for Development, Alumni and External Relations

March 5, 2014



Ms. Melanie A. Cianciotto
Corporate Trustee, McKnight Brain Research Foundation
First Vice President, Foundations and Endowments Specialty Practice
SunTrust Bank
Post Office Box 620005
Orlando, Florida 32862-0005

Dear Ms. Cianciotto,

I want to thank you for your recent letter dated February 21, 2014, regarding the annual report to the trustees of the McKnight Brain Research Foundation (MBRF) for the Evelyn F. McKnight Brain Institute (MBI) at The University of Alabama at Birmingham (UAB). Dr. David Sweatt continues to lead the MBI to greater heights, and his collaborative efforts with the other MBRF-funded institutes, as well as additional university experts, exemplify UAB's problem-solving approach to new discoveries and treatments.

I want to take this opportunity to address the concerns of the MBRF trustees relative to the two vacant endowed chair positions that have been reserved for UAB MBI faculty within geriatric psychiatry which are focused on the research and treatment of memory disorders in the elderly. Dean Vickers and I have spoken about these important recruitments, and he is making this effort a top priority for the School of Medicine. To this end we plan to add additional resources toward these recruitments to create a recruitment package that will attract the very best and brightest to UAB. We look forward to reporting to you information about the candidates we successfully recruit to these exciting positions.

Please accept our wholehearted gratitude to you and the other trustees for your ongoing confidence in our faculty and institution. Together, we will continue to make great strides to better understand age related memory disorders and ultimately come up with new treatments and cures for these problems.

Sincerely,

Shirley Salloway Kahn, Ph.D. Vice President for Development,

Alumni and External Relations

cc: Dr. J. David Sweatt
Dr. Selwyn M. Vickers

1264 Administration Building 701 20th Street South 205.934.0177 Fax 205.975.8800 www.uab.edu/development Mailing Address: AB 1264 1720 2ND AVE S BIRMINGHAM AL 35294-0112